
TIMELINE FOR APPROVAL OF CYCLE TRACK 
 

1. Master Plan Approval 2009-2010 
a. Letter to every household in the community, November 9, 2009 
b. Letter to adjacent communities, November 12, 2009 
c. First Charette, Saturday, November 21, 2009 
d. Second Charette, Friday and Saturday, January 8 & 9, 2010 – this 

report includes the cycle track proposal 
e. Third Charette, Thursday, April 8, 2010 
f. Presentation of Plan at the Roland Park Civic League Annual Meeting, 

Wednesday, May 19, 2010 
g. June, 2010 - Master Plan reviewed by the Baltimore City Planning 

Department 
h.  February 17, 2011 Master Plan approved by the Baltimore City 

Planning Commission 
i. Master Plan process covered in 10 separate articles in the Baltimore 

Messenger in 2009-2010 
j. Master Plan reports and recommendations have been available on the 

Roland Park website since 2010 
 

2. Fall 2014 – Baltimore City DOT approaches RPCL about possibility of 
installing a cycle track on Roland Avenue as part of the paving project 

3. January 7, 2015, RPCL board approves the concept of a cycle track  
a. DOT to meet with other stakeholders 
b. DOT to hold a public meeting for the wider community 
c. DOT schedules their meeting for April 29,2015, but it has to be 

postponed due to safety concerns 
d. RPCL invites DOT to address the cycle track at the annual meeting 
e. May 2015, all homeowners receive a letter inviting them to attend the 

annual meeting, with an agenda that includes the Roland Avenue 
paving project and the cycle track 

f. April 3, 2015 – E-letter reminds residents to attend the annual 
meeting, and states the agenda will include paving and cycle track 

g. April 15, 2015 Listserve notice about the DOT meeting on April 29 
h. April 15, 2015 E-letter reminds residents about the meeting on 4/29 
i. April 28, 2015 Listserve notice that 4/29 meeting is cancelled due to 

safety concerns 
j. May 4, 2015 E-letter reminds residents about the annual meeting and 

that the agenda includes the cycle track.  It also reminds everyone that 
the DOT special meeting on the cycle track will be rescheduled 

k. May 11, 2015 DOT representatives met with Roland Park Country 
School 

l. May 21, 2015 – Roland Avenue Annual Meeting – DOT Bicycle 
Coordinator, Caitlin Doolin, gave a presentation on the cycle track.  
Director William Johnson took questions on the paving project and 
the cycle track.  Cycle Track Fact Sheet distributed 



m. June 2, 2015 Listserve notice about the rescheduled DOT cycle track 
meeting to be held on June 11, 2015 at RPE/MS 

n. June 7, 2015 E-letter notice about the DOT cycle track meeting on 
6/11 at the RPE/MS 

o. June 10, 2015 Listserve reminder about the 6/11 meeting 
p. June 11, 2015 DOT public meeting on details of the cycle track – 

Caitlin Doolin made the full presentation for those in attentance 
q. June 19, 2015 DOT representatives met with business owners in the 

Eddies block to discuss the cycle track in front of Tuxedo Pharmacy, 
and residents attended too 

r. July 1, 2015 DOT representatives met privately with the business 
owners in the Eddies block to discuss the cycle track 

s. July 6, 2015 DOT representatives met with Gilman School 
t. August 24, 2015 DOT representatives met with stakeholders in front 

of the library to discuss the cycle track 
u. September 7, 2015 DOT representatives met privately with the 

business owners in the Eddies block to discuss the cycle track 
v. September 28, 2015 Cycle Track Fact Sheet distributed through the 

listserve 
w. October 5, 2015 DOT representatives gave presentation on cycle track 

to the Roland Park Woman’s Club 
   

4. Articles in the Roland Park Newsletter 
a. Spring 2015 – cover story is “Ride as if you were Invisible” and 

discusses the cycle track 
b. Fall 2015 – “Let’s go ride a bike on Roland Avenue Cycle Track” 

describes the cycle track in detail 


